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Well, all good things must come to an end. Yes that’s an old cliché, but as my pleasured time of being Commodore and of being on the board for 4 years has come to an end.  There are a lot of great people that I and our club need to thank for their continued behind the scenes fortitude;


First of all, my lovely wife Lana who has been the club’s secretary for 4 years, thanks, Babe.


Dorothy Bogumil, who has been our clubs treasurer forever, thanks. 


Joe Novello, our Vice Commodore and upcoming new Commodore, Race Chair and overall a great guy, thanks for your help and support.


Ken, Stephanie, & Annabelle Marie Brown, Thanks.
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Our Mailing Address is 750 SW Bay Boulevard, Newport, OR  97365





Our Website URL


Is www.yaquinabay yachtclub.org 





For questions about the Club, contact Commodore Ted Thurman at 563-5004 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:tat@actionnet.net" ��tat@actionnet.net�





For questions about or contributions to this newsletter contact Stephanie Brown, editor, at 265-4575 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" ��alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com�
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Members’ Corner





The newsletter is open for all members to submit Articles, Announcements or Classified Ads.  You can email your newsletter items to � HYPERLINK "mailto:YBYC.email@gmail.com" ��YBYC.email@gmail.com� or to me directly at alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com 





Don’t forget to check out the bulletin board at the clubhouse…there’s boats for sale, people looking for crew, crew looking for boats, newsletters from other yacht clubs, racing news, results and more.
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October Monthly Meeting and Potluck





Where : Clubhouse


When : October 20, 6:00 p.m.


Theme :  Halloween Costume Party	


Bring :  Salad, Side, or Dessert to share, Beverages, and your Place Settings.





Please join us for our monthly potluck!  Come dressed as your favorite spirit…Casper, Space Ghost, Jose Cuervo, Jim Beam, Shirley Temple, you get the idea!


�





Columbus Day Regatta 2007





Thanks to many club members, the Columbus Day Regatta was a tremendous success. As I was thinking about all the folks who helped before, during, and after the regatta I realized that more club members were helping organize than were able to participate as competitors. Those who competed also lent a hand, making this a true club effort.


Special thanks go to the hospitality crew, headed up by Barb Schmaltz. Rumor has it that John Dougherty was down at Local Oceans preparing tuna for three days prior to the dinner. After running the chase boat all day, John’s magic hand at the barbeque with the help of Ted and others, provided a delectable treat for just about 100 dinner guests. Marge, Lana, George, Dave, Peggy, and Dorothy all helped in the kitchen in various ways.  Thanks to Barb we had one of the best regatta dinners ever.


The chase boat crew included John, Dick, and Alice. The weather was wet and raining and I’m sure it was not much fun setting marks and racing around the bay watching over the racers.  


A big thank you must go to Tom Murphy and the Coast Guard Auxiliary. Tom spent many hours lining up permits, which involved coordinated efforts with many county, state, and federal agencies. The Auxiliary provided two boats to help with traffic control and rescue operations, if needed.


The Race committee headed up by Ron and Donita Cole were very fortunate to have the best committee boat we’ve seen in years. Gene Bateman allowed us to use his Grand Banks which provided a warm and cozy place for the crew to get warmed up between race duties. Hugh, Garth, Paul, Terry, Gene, Judy, all helped out and did a fantastic job, especially with all three fleets finishing within less than three minutes of each other on the second race.


The beautifully unique trophies and tee shirts were designed and provided by Barb Schmaltz. We sold out of tee shirts on the first day. Once the racers saw the trophies, the competition ratcheted up a notch due to everyone wanting one on their mantle. 


 I know there are many who helped whose names I’ve missed. A huge thank you to all, this regatta would not have been a success without your support.








Clubhouse Update


October 20 –General Membership Meeting and Potluck 6 p.m.


October 27 – Rented Evening


November 1 – Board Meeting 7 p.m.


November 3 – Rented Evening


November 17 – Annual Meeting, Election of Officers, Year End Awards





Please respect the privacy of our renters, their return business keeps the club going!  Your ongoing help is appreciated in keeping our clubhouse neat and ready to rent, Thanks!





See our calendar on the website for a complete list of rentals and activities. 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org" ��http://www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org�





Big Thanks to everyone for chipping in and helping while I’m off my usual crazy pace, recovering.  Annabelle and I look forward to seeing everyone soon! – Stephanie 


          Membership Corner


Please welcome new members Tom and Alice McNamara and their children Tyler and Colin.  Alice has been helping out on the chase boat and Tom has been crewing for one of the boats for the Wednesday Night races.  Tyler crewed with Ken and Stephanie on their J24, Cheap Sunglasses, during the 2004 season. Tom and Alice are interested in furthering their sailing experiences and becoming involved in club activities.  Be sure to look for them and introduce yourself at the next club event.  You can find obtain contact information by logging on to the YBYC Google Group.  To access the YBYC’s discussion group on Google, use this web address: � HYPERLINK "http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc" ��http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc�  You will be prompted to Log In or Apply for Membership (new logons only)  














Columbus Day Regatta Final Race Results





Portsmouth Fleet


1st Place: 	Weitcamp 	YBYC





Santana 20 Fleet


1st  place: 	Stephens	EYC


2nd place: 	Mattatal	EYC


3rd place: 	Lenn		EYC





PHRF Fleet	


1st place:	WL24	Avalanche	Hammon	EYC


2nd place:	WL24	Falcor		Mitchell	EYC


3rd place:	Cat 22	Tenderly	Novello	YBYC








2007 Annual Meeting, Election, & Year End Awards





The Annual Meeting of the YBYC and the celebration of our 60th anniversary will be held on November 17, 2007 at 6:00 p.m..  We will be inviting past commodores and focusing on our history as a club.  We will also look to the future as we install the new officers for 2008.  Such a big event will require participation by many people, so I hope you'll consider how you would like to be involved.  We will need help with:


*Setting up and decorating (Donita is chairing this committee)


*Roasting prime rib (we have all the directions and a thermometer) You'll need a cooler large enough to hold the meat until it's served.


*Providing appetizers for 15-20 people (You will be reimbursed for ingredients)


*Preparing and serving champagne punch (ingredients and recipe provided)


*Preparing horseradish cups, rolls and butter for serving.


*Serving prime rib


*Cutting and serving cake


*And of course -clean up


If one of these opportunities for involvement appeals to you, please call or e-mail Mary Ann Beggs 265-4588, � HYPERLINK "http://us.f906.mail.yahoo.com/ym/Compose?To=maryannbeggs@mac.com" \t "_blank" �maryannbeggs@mac.com�





Your invitation is coming with your billing for 2008. The cost this year is $15 per person with past commodores having no charge.  You can really help us by sending in your RSVP in right away.  This is always a festive event and we have much to celebrate.  Plan to join us!!          --Mary Ann Beggs





Board Bits


October 4, 2007		Called to order at 7:08 p.m.


Board Members Present: Ron Cole, Donita Cole, Dorothy Bogumil, Blaine Crichton, Joe Novello, Laurie Weitkamp, Ted Thurman, Lana Thurman. 


Secretary:  Lana Thurman


Minutes of the September 6, 2007 meeting were reviewed, motion was made, seconded, approved.


Lana advised she is resigning as Secretary and will not be here for the November board meeting.


Treasurer: Dorothy Bogumil


Final cost of the shed was determined.  Seafood and Wine Festival planning is underway for 2008;2007 booth fees were discussed.  


Joe will determine whose boats are on the dock and advise they are now renting from YBYC. 


Dorothy and Joe will be signatories on the CD at the bank.  Motion was made to approve the report, seconded and approved.


Commodore: Ted Thurman


Ted will be gone for the November 1 board meeting.


Vice Commodore: Joe Novello


Working on the nominating committee and will have announcements at the next meeting.


Race Chair: Joe Novello


The regatta is coming together. Barb Schmaltz is doing the trophies and shirts.  Need someone for ship’s store.  Dinner will be Tuna and chicken. 


Education Chair: Ron Cole


Putting together next year’s plan.


Hospitality: Laurie Weitkamp


Blaine will host the October meeting.  November is the club’s 60th anniversary.  Discussed organization, cooking, price, invitations, and program.  Past commodores will be honored.  There will be a display of the history of the club.  


Membership Chair:  Donita Cole


Tom and Alice McNamara and children have applied for membership.  Motion was made, seconded and approved. 


Non-Profit Status:  The legal work is completer and it is back with the accountant and it should be completed by October 15.                 Adjourned 7:50 p.m. 











�





John Dougherty & Steve Swan for their support and continued maintenance of our Fleet. 


Ron & Donita Cole for many things.


Over the past almost 2 years, in my News Letter Commodore Logs, I’ve tried to acknowledge all of the great people that have and that are giving of their time in support of our Yacht


club, there are so many I could go on and on. Lana and I would just like to say ….Thanks





See you on the water,





 Ted A. Thurman 


Commodore





�





�





Education Update


As our year is winding down, and November brings in a new slate of officers, I would like to highlight some of the events that took place this year regarding sailing education.


Diane Henkels and Dan Van Calcar petitioned US Sailing for permission to hold an Instructor Training Class at YBYC, and received it. The class was sold out (drawing students from California, Oregon and Washington) and YBYC gained three new certified instructors (Merry, Terry and Ron). In addition, our club popped-up on statewide radar for being the only Oregon location in 2007 to offer this class. The Portland sailing community, in particular, has lavished many positive comments on YBYC for a “job well done”. There are plans to offer this class again next year as well.


Doug Mecham has been a driving force for youth sailing. He has extended the classes from Devil’s Lake down to Eckman Lake, with many class offerings in between. He is currently parlaying the excitement generated from the classes to promote discussions with community leaders throughout the county to start several sailing clubs for the kids in their local areas.


Continued Page 5





      





New Sailor in the club!





Announcing the arrival of Annabelle Marie Brown; born at home (and in water!) on October 4, 2007 at 12:24 p.m. She weighed 9 lb 4 oz and measured


21 inches.  Ken and


Stephanie are already


planning their sailing


adventures together.  








�
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Education Update, Continued from Page 2


Doug’s discussions include the use of boats and equipment, the need for parental support and how YBYC can facilitate these activities. 


Mike Van Blokland and Jeff Pridgeon have been donating a tremendous amount of their professional expertise to make our desire to have non-profit status a reality. The non-profit’s new name is the Oregon Coast Boating Safety and Education Foundation. We are pushing to have non-profit status in short order to take advantage of a generous donation of art work by the Brittains. Please contact me if you would also like to make a donation.


Over the coming winter months, the instructors will be meeting to discuss class schedules and sailing events for graduating students. We are working towards expanding class offerings as well as providing events that allow the novice sailors an opportunity to hone their sailing skills. By focusing on retention, we hope to introduce kids to sailing and keep them involved through high school. We are also developing additional follow-up classes for the adult sailing graduate. This will provide a program in which they can develop their sailing skills and stay involved with the club. If you are looking for something new to talk about at the next club meeting, please seek out the above individuals (bold type). At the very least, please thank them for the many hours and dedication they have donated to our Club.


--Ron Cole, Education Chair








�





�





�





November Elections


The annual YBYC meeting is coming up in just about one month. Many of our club officers have worked much longer than the one-year commitment they signed up for and we now have several positions that can use your help.  Several members have stepped forward and offered to fill some positions. We have a need for leadership on the: Fleet Committee, Racing and Cruising, Newsletter and Web, and the Secretary. Please contact Joe Novello or Ken Brown if you are interested in helping in these positions.











